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DECISION NOTICE 

 
Western Area Licensing Sub-Committee 

 
Meeting held 18th June 2010, in Respect of Premises Licence Application: The 

Bear, 26 Silver Street, Bradford on Avon, BA15 1JY 
 
 
The Western Area Licensing Sub-Committee resolved to:  
 
Decision 
 
The Sub Committee has considered all of the submissions made to it today and the 
written representations together with the Licensing Act 2003, statutory Guidance and 
Regulations and the Licensing Policy of the Council and has  
 
Resolved: 
 
To grant the application subject to the following limitations and conditions. 
 
Sale of Alcohol 
 
On Sales  10:00 to 01:00  Monday-Saturday 
  10:00 to 23:30  Sunday 
 
Off Sales 10:00 to 00:00 Monday-Saturday 
  10:00 to 23:30 Sunday 
 
Live Music 
 
No amplified music indoors or outdoors after 23:30 daily. 
 
Indoors 10:00 to 01:00  Monday-Saturday 
  10:00 to 23:30  Sunday 
 
Outdoors 10:00 to 23:30 daily 
 
  
Recorded Music 
 
Indoors 10:00 to 01:00  Monday-Saturday 
  10:00 to 23:30  Sunday 
 
Outdoors 10:00 to 23:30 daily 
 
Performance of dance 10:00 to 01:00 daily 
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Indoor Sporting event 10:00 to 01:00 daily 
 
 
Anything of   10:00 to 01:00 daily 
Similar description 
 
Provision of facilities for 10:00 to 01:00 daily 
Making music, dancing &  
Entertainment of a 
Similar description 
 
Late Night   23:00 to 01:30 daily 
Refreshment    
 
 
Evidence: 
 
The Sub-Committee considered the written evidence attached to the agenda and the 
additional information supplied by the applicant enclosing the letter of Mr Gilbody. In 
addition the Committee heard all the evidence from Mr Edney and Mr Gilbody on behalf 
of the applicant, and also from the following individuals who had made written 
submissions objecting to the application: 

- Mr Carroll 
- Mr Carter 
- Mr Jonathon Senior, speaking on behalf of his mother Anne Senior 
- Councillor M Hewson 

 
Reasons: 
 
The Sub-Committee felt on this occasion that they were presented with the task of 
achieving a very difficult balance. Bradford on Avon is a small Market Town with a very 
large number of listed buildings creating its own particular character. 
 
There were a large number of written representations objecting to this application, in 
addition to a petition carrying 39 signatures. 
Quite clearly there was a very strong and sincere desire to preserve and protect the 
character of the town and the quality of the lives of the residents. 
 
The Bear is a pub offering bed and breakfast upstairs. The premises had been closed 
for approximately two years but the Sub-Committee accepts that prior to its closure 
there was considerable nuisance from noise and anti-social behaviour from persons that 
the Committee considers most likely to have come from the Bear public house. However 
the Sub-Committee have to take into account that this is a new application from a new 
owner who would in any event be entitled to trade under the existing license which 
appears as agenda item 5c. 
 
The applicant Mr Edney gave what the Sub-Committee considered to be credible 
evidence. He appeared anxious to promote a responsible business and good relations 
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with neighbouring residents. In addition Mr Edney also owns and operates the Lamb in 
Frome. Mr Gilbody, a License Enforcement Officer from Mendip District Council, gave 
supporting evidence for Mr Edney’s application. Mr Gilbody emphasised the very 
responsible approach Mr Edney takes to the operation of his existing premises and 
praised the success that Mr Edney has had in transforming the Lamb into an attractive 
and trouble free venue.  
 
The Sub-Committte accepts the evidence of Mr Gilbody and consider the applicant to be 
a responsible licensee who has a detailed involvement with the premises he runs and is 
concerned to ensure that they do not create problems. In answer to questions Mr Edney 
confirmed that he had consulted with an Environmental Health Officer, which resulted in 
the applicant volunteering additional conditions as part of his application. 
The Sub-Committee formally approves and accepts these conditions. 
 
In summary the Sub-Committee were satisfied that Mr Edney was a responsible and 
concerned licensee who was committed to developing a business which would be an 
asset, as opposed to a problem, to the town.  
 
However the Sub-Committee take note of the very strong feelings expressed by the 
objectors against this application. In the opinion of the Sub-Committee a large part of 
these objections has been heavily influenced by the admitted problems that the Bear 
had given rise before its closure and there was understandable anxiety that the same 
scenario should not be repeated. 
The Sub-Committee found that many of the objections were largely speculative, born 
out of this anxiety. For example paragraph 1 of the petition states the application “if 
granted would cause an unremitted noise nuisance”. The Sub-Committee neither heard 
nor read any evidence to support such a bleak outlook. 
 
The Sub-Committee however accepts that Bradford on Avon has a special character 
and this is a factor which the Sub-Committee felt appropriate to take into consideration. 
Additionally, the Sub-Committee felt that there was a risk of customers from the other 
two public houses at either ends of Silver Street gravitating to the Bear after the former 
premises had closed. The Sub-Committee had particular concerns about these 
customers having access to off sales and therefore continuing to drink beyond the 
responsible control of the licensee and / or his staff. For this reason the Sub-Committee 
limited off sales as indicated above. 
 
The second concern the Sub-Committee had was with regard to noise nuisance from 
the premises, the Sub-Committee accept and endorse the steps Mr Edney had said he 
would take to sound proof the premises but Silver Street is a narrow street with two 
other public houses and a large number of residential properties. The Sub-Committee 
felt that there was a real possibility of noise nuisance from amplified music and other 
activities carried outside and have therefore imposed the limitations referred to above.  
 
Finally the Sub-Committee have taken into account that other premises in the area have 
alcohol sales limited to 23:30 on a Sunday. The Sub-Committee have imposed the 
same limitations in respect of the Bear because they felt that there was a real possibility 
of drinkers gravitating to the Bear on a night at the end of the week when residents 
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might reasonably expect a lower level of noise and activity than throughout the rest of 
the week. 
With regard to the late night refreshment license the Sub-Committee did not consider 
that this was likely to present a problem in itself, however the Sub-Committee notes that 
a late night refreshment license is not required for the service to residents of a hotel, 
hostel or bed and breakfast and their guests. The Sub-Committee therefore questioned 
whether a late night refreshment license is needed for what Mr Edney proposes. As Mr 
Edney stated that the premises would be closed to the public at 01:30 the Sub-
Committee can see no grounds to extend the license beyond those hours. 
 
All parties have the right to appeal to the Magistrates Court within 21 days.  
 
An interested party or responsible authority may apply to the Licensing Authority for a 
review of a premises license, whether or not a review hearing takes place is in the 
discretion of the Licensing Authority but will not normally be granted within the first 12 
months except for the most compelling circumstances. 
 

 


